Ens. Marvin O. Hodges, Armed Guard, SS Ville D'Anvers, c/o Fleet Postoffice, San Francisco, Calif.

Dear Marvins

Your letter of June 14th has come to my desk for attention. While I am head of the department, I have asked Mr. Henry Shenk, our varsity football coach and a member of our department, to handle the graduate work so far as courses are concerned. Of course, this will be handled by the dean of the Graduate School, but I think that we can answer your questions.

We have checked with Miss Kenney in the Extension Division, and they will send you a list of subjects they offer. There are no courses offered at the graduate level, but it might be necessary for you to make up any deficiencies by correspondence. I would suggest that you write Dean E. B. Stouffer, of the Graduate School, and have your credits sent on to him and he can evaluate them.

I do not believe there any of the standard schools that would accept any correspondence work from other schools of the graduate level. The last 30 hours must be done in residence.

I am enclosing a pamphlet of Physical Education courses which will give you the specific requirements for a master's degree.

I am well acquainted with you and your work. You made a fine record at Baker University. After the war is over and if you should wish to complete your thirty hours here for a master's degree, we will be very happy to consider your talents and I am sure that we can use you in a capacity that will be reciprocal to you and to us. The amount of pay will be evaluated according to your ability in the field that you would be used. I will be happy to hear from you from time to time as regards your ultimate decision.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.